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EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20503

0CT 12 1976

MEMORANDUM FOR THE PRESIDENT

Subject: Enrolled Bill S. 726 - Land conveyance, Idaho
Sponsor - Sen. Church (D) Idaho

Last Day for Action

October 19, 1976 - Tuesday

Purpose

Directs the Secretary of the Interior to convey certain
lands to Valley County, Idaho upon payment by the
county of the land's fair market value.

Agency Recommendations

Office of Management and Budget Approval
Department of the Interior Approval
Discussion

For several years, the Commissioners of Valley County,
Idaho have sought to acquire private land for use as
a sanitary landfill. To date, they have not been
able to identify suitable land for such purposes,
unless acquisition is accomplished by condemnation.
However, the Boise Cascade Corporation does own a
parcel of suitable land in the area, which they are
not willing to sell outright, but would be willing

to exchange.

The enrolled bill would direct the Secretary of the
Interior to convey to Valley County an isolated

40-acre tract of public domain land for the purpose
of facilitating such an exchange. Conveyance would



be subject to paymentyby Valley County of the
tract's fair market value as determined by the
Secretary.

This tract is already surrounded entirely by
privately-owned lands. It is moderately sloping
with a 70 percent stocking of second growth
lodgepole pine and Douglas fir timber. The soil
is composed of relatively coarse decomposed
granite material. The tract does not contain any
water.

Conveyance of this tract would permit the county to
complete the planned land exchange with the Boise
Cascade Corporation. Such an exchange is deemed
necessary, as the Federal land to be conveyed

under the bill is far less suitable for use as a
sanitary landfill than the Boise Cascade land.

In reporting to the Congress, the Department of the
Interior offered no objection to enactment of S. 726.
The Department cited a Bureau of Land Management
study that indicated no overriding reason for
retaining the land in public ownership. In its
attached enrolled bill letter, Interior further
notes that disposal of the land would:

" ... serve objectives which apparently
cannot be achieved prudently or
feasibly on land other than that
tract and which appear to outweigh
public objectives served by retention

in Federal ownership."

James T. Lynn
Director

Enclosure
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United States Department of the Interior

OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20240

0CT 7 - 1976

Dear Mr. Lymn:

This will respond to your request for the views of this Department
on the enrolled bill S. 726, "To direct the Secretary of the Interior
to convey, for fair market value, certain lands to Valley County,
Idaho."

We recommend that the President approve the enrolled bill.

As enrolled, S. 726 would authorize and direct the Secretary of the
Interior to convey, upon the payment of fair market value as determined
by the Secretary of the Interior, certain lands in Valley County,
Idaho.

The land described in the bill is an isolated tract of national

resource land in the Long Valley area of Valley County, Idaho and

is completely surrounded by privately held land. It is moderately
sloping with a 70 percent stocking of second lodgepole pine and
Douglas fir timber. The soil is coarse decomposed granitic material.
No water occurs on the tract.

It is our understanding that Valley County wishes to acquire the
subject tract for use as a sanitary landfill or for exchange purposes
in order to acquire another site for the landfill.

In the past, Valley County officials considered acquiring the subject
tract for use as a sanitary landfill under the Recreation and Public
Purposes Act. However, it was determined that the tract was not
suitable for such development. The possibility of the Bureau of Land

" Management's exchanging this land for other land suitable for the
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landfill and conveying of the new tract to the County was also
investigated but no agreement could be reached which would achieve

the County's goals and satisfy the Department's criteria and procedures
for conveyances under the Recreation and Public Purposes Act. However,
we believe that conveyance for fair market value as would be required
by S. 726 would be generally consistent with the disposal criteria
proposed by this Department and incorporated into S. 507, the

"Federal Land Policy and Management Act of 1976," which was enacted

by the Congress on October 1, 1976.

A
3
3
g
>
&



The Bureau of Land Management has made an assessment of the resource
values and the physical character of the 40-acre tract covered by

S. 726. We see no reason for retaining the land in public ownership.
The subject land in S. 726 is an isolated tract difficult to manage
as part of the national resource lands and disposal will serve
objectives which apparently cannot be achieved prudently or feasibly
on land other than that tract and which appear to outweigh public
objectives served by retention in Federal ownership. Although we
have not had the opportunity to evaluate the values in the tract as
fully as would be done under the Bureau of ILand Management planning
system, we shall do so in setting the fair market value as required
by the enrolled bill. Accordingly, we recommend that the President
approve S. 726.

Sincerely yours,

‘“%5 Secéaé:y of the Interior

Honorable James T. Lynn

Director, Office of
Management and Budget

Washington, D.C.



































